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charity boards, and formerly chaired of the Stockton University Foundation Board of
Directors.

7KH�'LVWLQFWLYH�6WXGHQW�/HDGHUVKLS�$ZDUG was received by Danielle Combs, a 2021
graduate of Stockton, and an activist for social justice who helped revitalize the
university’s NAACP chapter and served as its president. She was a recipient of the Alan F.
Arcuri Pre-Law Award, which provides a stipend to cover the cost of a prep program for
the LSAT exam and a mentor for the law school application process. Combs intends to
study law in order to protect vulnerable and underserved members of society.

7KH�LQDXJXUDO�([FHOOHQFH�LQ�&RPPXQLW\�/HDGHUVKLS�$ZDUG was given to four South
Jersey hospitals: AtlantiCare; Shore Medical Center; Cape Regional Health System; and
Inspira Health, who along with their staff, have been working on the front lines of the
coronavirus pandemic while demonstrating leadership and service in battling COVID-19.

Watch video of the event KHUH.

https://youtu.be/YeBowQl6f9M


https://stockton.edu/hughes-center/constitution-day-2021.html
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The William J. Hughes Center for
Public Policy hosted five in-person
candidate debates over four nights in
the fall of 2021. On Sept. 23 in
conjunction with the Atlantic County
League of Women Voters, a debate
among Atlantic County Commission
candidates took place in the Campus
Center Theatre. The debate was
streamed live on the Hughes Center’s
website, as well as by the Press of
Atlantic City. The participants included candidates for at-large commissioner (Frank X.
Balles (R) and Celeste Fernandez (D)), District 2 commissioner (Jelani Gandy (D) and
Maureen Kern (R)), and District 3 commissioner (Andrew Parker (R) and Thelma
Witherspoon (D)). The debate was moderated by Michael Richter of the League of
Women Voters of Camden County.

On Oct. 6, the Legislative District 2 State Senate and District 2 State Assembly debates
were held in the Fannie Lou Hamer Event Room at the John F. Scarpa Academic Center
on the Atlantic City campus and were moderated by John Froonjian and held with
panelists Nicholas Huba and Clyde Hughes. In the Senate debate, the two candidates
were Vincent Mazzeo (R) and Vincent Polistina (D). In the Assembly debate, the four
candidates were John Armato (D), Caren Fitzpatrick (D), Don Guardian (R), and Claire
Swift (R).

Other debates included Atlantic City mayor in the Fannie Lou Hamer Event Room at the
John F. Scarpa Academic Center on the Atlantic City campus on October 19, and the
debate for Atlantic County clerk, which took place in Meeting Room 5 in the Campus
Center in Galloway. 

You can find recordings of the debates on our <RX7XEH�FKDQQHO.
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The Stockton Polling Institute will mark its 10th anniversary in September. Public opinion
polling has encountered enormous challenges and changes since Stockton University
students began calling South Jersey residents in 2012 to ask about the 2nd Congressional

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCUZ2StL36unDd0jyfOaFkNg


District election. In the coming academic year, the Polling Institute will adapt to the
changing polling environment.

In recent years, many people have stopped answering their phones. This has made it
harder and more expensive to conduct phone interviews. Recently, cell phone carriers
have begun marking polling calls as "potential spam," further depressing response rates.
And in our divided political culture, some Republicans refuse to cooperate with pollsters,
who they see as part of the establishment. This has especially made election polls difficult
to call accurately, and most New Jersey pollsters missed the strong showing by Gov. Phil
Murphy’s GOP opponent in November.

Going forward, the Stockton Polling Institute will cease conducting head-to-head election
polling as it cannot accurately reflect the electorate, with a significant portion missing from
results. The call center from which student interviewers have made calls will also close.

The Hughes Center will still conduct polls under Research Associate Alyssa Maurice’s
guidance, with some students being hired to text links to online surveys to potential
respondents, and with an external vendor whose calls are not labeled as spam making
telephone calls. The Institute will adapt to changing times and move more work online.

From the beginning, the Stockton Polling Institute has stood for accurate, statistically valid
survey research. And that is one fact that will not change.

To learn more about the Stockton Polling Institute, visit: KWWSV���VWRFNWRQ�HGX�KXJKHV�
FHQWHU�SROOLQJ�SROOLQJ�LQVWLWXWH�KWPO.
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The Center is proud to sponsor research conducted by Stockton
University students. The Hughes Center established a student
research internship in Fall 2019. Each semester, a student intern
researches a public policy issue and produces a paper on that
topic. The full list of student research papers can be found KHUH.

The latest student researcher was Erin Kee, a Political Science
major with a minor in writing. She is interested in finding ways to
better communicate public policy to the public. She is the
secretary for the Model United Nations club and a member of the
Society of Professional Journalists. After graduating, Erin plans on

University student.rin
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https://stockton.edu/hughes-center/polling/polling-institute.html
https://stockton.edu/hughes-center/student-research.html
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